

Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Annual Meeting
Wednesday 30th May, 2018, 7:30pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Sue Isherwood (Chairman), Ros Wyke, Peter Bright, Marie Marshall, Sue Reece 
In Attendance:  the Clerk Mark Smith

In the Public Session before the meeting the Westbury Quarry Range Warden Andy Bosley spoke in support of the planning application 2018/0683/FUL for a warehouse/classroom.

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence
Councillors Jo Tucker and Tony Shepherd sent their apologies.
2. Declarations of Interests 
1. To receive declarations of interest from Councillors on items on the agenda
Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal, and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.
2. To receive written requests for dispensations for disclosable pecuniary interests, personal interests or personal and prejudicial interests (if any): none received.
3. To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate: n/a. 

3. Minutes 
It was resolved that the minutes of the 2nd May 2018 Item 6.1.a should have 'investigation' replaced with 'consultation', and that it should be indicated in Item 8 where Councillors were re-appointed to a sub-committee appointment, and where it was a first time appointment. . It was also noted that in Item 22.2 Broadway Lane should read Lynch Lane.

4. Report from Somerset County Councillor and Mendip District Councillor
1. No report had been received from the County Councillor

2. District Cllr Ros Wyke reported that
a) The District Council was focused on Unitary Authority discussions with the County Council and other District Councils.
b) The District Council was reviewing its car parking strategy. Attention was given to parking for markets. Consultation was taking place with Town Councils but not yet with rural areas. When rural area consultation begins it will be publicised.
c) It was noted that Scotland was developing more appropriate licensing controls for animal rescue centres, and that Mendip District Council Enforcement Officers had suggested that Public Nuisance complaints regarding any failings at rescue centres could be raised with them. 
5. The Clerk Reported:

1. Discussion is ongoing with Came & Co Insurers regarding events on private land.
2. A Parish Council Wordpress website workshop is under preparation. 
3. CCS has provided some detailed clarification on the extent to which the Parish Council subscription can be made use of by the village hall and the playing field.

4. Discussion is ongoing with Mendip District Council regarding the acceptable size of proposed litter bin at Mortar Pits, and dog waste bin in Roughmoor Lane.
5. Letters will be sent to the MP and Mendip District Council regarding Public Nuisance instances at Shamrock Stables, as reported by residents. It was resolved by the Parish Council that these letters should be sent.
6. Discussion with SCC is ongoing regarding a possible Roughmoor Lane and other village lanes 20mph limit; and a playing field warning sign. 
7. Noticeboard refurbishment options are being progressed.
8. Loan of the Gazebos to the Friendly Society on 10 and 30 June has been arranged
6. Village Day 30th June – Parish Council presence.
Parish Councillor badges ('Parish Councillor - Ask me a question') have been ordered.

7. Clerk Recruitment report
Three candidates have accepted invitations to interviews on Wednesday 13th June. Cllrs Isherwood and Wyke will conduct the interviews.
8. Planning

Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2018/0683/FUL
Westbury Quarry, new Warehouse/Classroom. 
The Parish Council resolved that it has no objection to this application, but has the following recommendations:

· The proposed roller door seems out of keeping in a rural environment: barn doors would be more in keeping and would be preferred.

· Westbury Sub Mendip is a Dark Skies village, and the site is within the AONB. Consequently all external lighting should be minimal, and strictly controlled. Automated blinds are suggested for the roof-lights.

· Since the top of the proposed building would be visible from the western side of the public highway, it is suggested that the bank between the building and highway is either raised or planted with vegetation to screen the building from the highway.

Mendip D.C. Decisions

none
9. Finance

Payments approved
SWAST
4 year defibrillator rental, from August

£1,800.00 plus VAT

Awesome Merchandise (Badges)




£12.00

Tickbox Marketing, Website Hosting



£420.00

Clerk’s Net Salary (Apr – Jun)




£655.72

Clerks Income Tax






£181.60

NEST Employer’s Pension Contribution



£27.24

NEST Employee’s Pension Contribution



£43.59

Expenses







£59.35

Came and Company - Annual Insurance



£374.45

10. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including

1. Libraries Consultation (posted on website News)

2. Wales & West Utilities (gas supply to Westbury Sub Mendip) public survey

3. SWP - Plastics recycling briefing (to be promoted via website and noticeboards and PEW)
4. Unitary authority options briefing

5. Report on Westbury Sub Mendip Trees received for Neighbourhood Plan: circulated (Note of thanks to be sent to John Ball)
6. Nick Mayor confirmed continuation as Parish Paths Liaison Officer for a further year. (Note of thanks to be sent to Nick Mayor. Request a future report at a Council meeting, at Nick's convenience)
11. Notices

1. Mendip Hills AONB Report received/circulated

2. Truespeed new fibre to premises initiative ( The re-arranged meeting date will be advertised when known)
12. Items for next agenda
1. Possible new public footpaths and the slurry pit obstruction to WS13/1
2. Road sweeping to remove gravel and debris, e.g. at Mortar Pits

13. Dates of future meetings: 

11 July 2018

5 September 2018

3 October 2018

7 November 2018

2 January 2019 

6 February 2019

6 March 2019

3 April2019

8 May 2019 (6:00pm Annual Parish Council Meeting)

Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date.................
0.1



Clerk – Mark H. Smith




30/05/2018 


Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX

Tel: 01749 871076 
Email parishclerk@westbury-sub-mendip.org.uk

